
 

 

Clerk’s Report to the Council – Meeting on 8th April 2024 

 

Matters and actions from previous meeting (s): 

1. The Community Litter pick for Aldbury will take place on the 20th April with Cllr 
Houghton leading the event. Information was added in the Outlook and will be 
reposted on FB page.  

2. Clerk is still waiting for the sign content from the Garden Club which will be shared to 
members.  

3. Two estimates for work on the allotment track were sent to the Council and members 
will need to decide whether to approach HCC asking to consider partial funding.  

Matters related to April agenda: 

 

Item 24/046 c Report from PCSO Martin Leadbitter –  

During March there have been 2 crimes in the public interest in the Aldbury area both being 

Theft from Motor Vehicles. 

At around 11.35am on 2nd March a Ford Transit van parked on the Ashridge Estate was 

forcibly broken into causing some damage. The offenders have made off with a number of 

items including power tools and gardening equipment. This crime remains undetected. 

Between 11.00pm on 25th March and 1.00pm on 26th March an offender has removed both 

number plates from a Blue Mitsubishi Colt parked on New Ground Road before making off. 

This crime is still under investigation. 

With regards to the theft of vehicle number plates please make residents aware as 

previously advertised on OWL that Tring police have a number of non-removable screws 

available to be fitted by us at no cost. Requests can be emailed directly to me at 

martin.leadbitter@herts.police.uk (include address and contact number). 

 

 

Item 24/049 Vacancy for Parish Councillor. 

There were two people interested in the vacancy, however both do not meet the eligibility 
criteria as have been living in the parish for under a year.  

 

 

Correspondence received:  

 

1. May Fair – information about TTRO that was circulated to members and posted on 
Facebook pages.  
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